
 
Summer 2025


Dear praying churches, family and friends,


Summer is here and with it we have begun our summer activities including Vacation Bible School and our ladies 
polish pottery shopping trip. I was also able to purchase a used car. It’s a Nissan Micra and is very small and quite 
cute. My prayer was that I’d be able to pay cash for the car because I didn’t want to go into debt to get it. The Lord 
answered my prayer with the help of one supporting church and individual lady in the States. It is a huge blessing. 
Please pray that I’ll be able to sell my old car. It is not up to code (which is why I needed to get a different car) and 
so I’ll need a purchaser who is either good with repairing vehicles or who can use the parts. 


Reflecting over the past few months: I returned to Germany in February and immediately started working on VBS, 
and preparing (pre-course work) for an in person counseling course that I took in Austria in May. It was an amazing 
week. This years topic was counseling children which is my main ministry. Debbi Pryde is an amazing lady and her 

training is very detailed and Christ centered. 

Our homeschool ministry ended in May and was a tremendous blessing to 
the ministry. We had many families over the year who are not in church and 
the children were exposed to the gospel in every class. Praise the Lord and 
we pray that the seed that was planted will continue to grow.

We had VBS every Sunday in 
June and was a lot of fun for 
the children. We had a few 
visitors and a few children 
raised their hands for salvation. 
Please pray as I visit with these 
families and children that they 
would receive Christ as their 
Savior. 


My friend Michelle (also a supporter from Canada) visited me in June 
with a friend of hers, Jen. It was a lot of fun and she was able to attend 
both my Thursday evening kid’s bible study and VBS. She and Jen 
ended up helping me out with the memorization time on Thursday. They 
were a huge blessing and I’m looking forward to having them come back 
again and to seeing them when I’m back in the States and Canada on the missionary trail. I told them that they are 
my guinea pigs for future guests from supporting churches in the States and Canada. :)




I am deeply saddened to share that one of our dear ladies, Lian, went home to be with the Lord a few weeks ago. 
After many years of being in remission, her cancer returned in December and was found in her heart, stomach and 
lungs. Praise the Lord that she had a strong testimony of salvation and Pastor was able to share the gospel at her 
funeral. Many of her Malaysian friends are not saved. Please pray for Brian and Jayden (11) as they grieve the loss of 
their beloved wife and mother. We all miss her very much.  


Anticipating the rest of 2025: Our homeschool group will restart 
this September, and I am very excited about all that’s ahead.  One 
of the changes we’re making this year is replacing our weekly 
chapel time with Bible study classes. This new format will allow us 
to divide the children into three different age groups, helping us 
better meet their spiritual and biblical needs at an age-appropriate 
level. 

We will also be starting back with our ladies meetings in 
September. Please pray that these Bible studies and fellowship 
will be a blessing and time of growth for our ladies.


Prayer Requests

Visitors

Paying off our church building

Salvation - Rosalind (I’ve lost contact with her but please keep praying)

Salvation of children - Izzy, Bobbi, Ashton

Leslie Reed - salvation, health

Homeschool enrichment classes
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